

OREGON BUSINESS ASSOCIATION

6975 SW Sandburg Street, Suite 250 Tigard, Oregon 97223 Ph: 503-641-0990 Fax: 503-641-0959 oba@oba-online.org www.oba-online.org

Chair Bailey and Members of the House Energy and Environment Committee,

The Oregon Business Association believes that healthy, sustainable environmental practices go hand-in-hand with a strong, healthy economy. We have long been a supporter of Oregon's Renewable Portfolio Standard.

The OBA supports HB 4126 as a sensible compromise to prevent an unnecessary ballot measure. The OBA supports this legislation that will allow small and growing utilities to comply with Oregon's Renewable Portfolio Standard as they struggle to meet load growth. The OBA also supports allowing the Oregon Public Utility Commission to study, evaluate and; subject to review and conditions, approve a green tariff for non-residential customers.

We urge your support.

Joel Fischer Senior Policy Analyst Oregon Business Association 503.706.4652 joel@oba-online.org